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Commander's Message
October went by in a flash. Starting with a
memorial service for Joseph Perry, our
great Deep-pit Barbecue  event and
ending with our annual Halloween Party!

November will start off with a General
meeting on Saturday the 2nd because of
other commitments we have during
November 11 Veterans Day celebrations.

On Thursday, November 7th, the Viejas
Band of Kumeyaay Indians is holding a
Celebration & Historic Dedication for VFW
Post 7637, which was the first All-Native
American VFW in California.

In celebration of Veterans Day, the Post will
provide FREE hamburgers on Monday,
November 11 for all Veterans that are
current members of the post as of
Saturday, November 9th. Get your dues in
right way - or sign up for Life membership
so you won't have to pay annual dues in
the future!

We will be serving Thanksgiving Dinner
during the early afternoon of Thursday,
November 28th. Desserts are needed, so
please bring your favorite to share.

Special thanks to Dan Christensen and all

Upcoming Post Events
See what's happening this month on our
Facebook page! Please click this link:

 ​

Quartermaster's Report
I am happy to report the Annual BBQ was a
great success with thanks to all
who took part in the event. Thanks to Dan
Christensen for his hard work to
provide a great "Deep Pit" for all to enjoy.
Our food partners, the East County
Transitional Living Center did a great
job assisting us with side food and other
services. The Post auction brought in
several thousand dollars for our Building
Fund and our raffles provide additional
funds to build our future.

The Post Color Guard is fully committed
to a number of events for Veterans
Day in November. These include:

Shadow Hill School
Community Wall of Honor
and over 100 Veterans in Lantern Crest
home.

Our Friday and Saturday nights' chef,
Bobby Jefferies, has taken on the role of
our Sunday morning Chef. Our former chef,
Nora Heintz, will be working full time at the
Casino Inn. We wish her the best and truly
thank her for her service to our Post.

I am currently serving our VFW District as
Post Inspector for seven East County VFW
Posts. The work has given me a deeper
insight into the proper operation of a VFW
Post. I hope all members realize that our

http://www.facebook.com/AlpineVFW9578/


of the hard-working volunteers who helped
out with the Deep-pit BBQ, one of our
Post's most special events. And thanks to
all who participated to make the event a
success.

Jack
Post Commander
Jack Gauthier

Post Commander Jack Gauthier,
Quartermaster Carl Silva, Chaplin Theo
Basdorf

Wall of Honor
adds one more
By
Jessica Brodkin Webb
The Alpine Sun

Last Wednesday, Veteran Dan Foster
held a memorial service for Army Sgt.
Joseph Perry at the Wall of Honor,
thirteen years to the date on which Perry
was killed in action: Oct. 2, 2006.

Jen Tschida, Associate Publisher of The
Alpine Sun, provided the link below to read
the rest of the story about one of Alpine's
heroes:

Alpine Sun Wall of Honor story

Post is one of the best VFW Posts in the
entire state of California. We have a very
bright future. Please visit your Post often
and remember your Quartermaster is
available 24/7 to provide you with support
and any assistance or answer questions
that you may have as a Veteran.

As always, we welcome your comments and
suggestions regarding our beloved Post.
Carl
Quartermaster
Carl Silva ​

Auxiliary President's Message

Happy November to all, autumn in the air
and 2019 winding down. And of course, the
time change! Remember to move your
clocks back 1 hour on Saturday, Nov. 2.
You've earned one extra hour of zzs!

October was busy with inspection (still
pending resolution on our accounts in
order to pass); issues came up and we are
working diligently to handle everything.
District 1 President Grace and the other
District Officers (SVP Rachel, JVP Maria,
Conductress Diana and Guard Leanna)
were in attendance.

The October 19th Rummage sale was very
well received, pending updates on monies
earned.

We initiated 2 members, Sherilyn and Ed,
for October, as they are very interested in
assisting on future fund raisers/events. I’ll
be installing Maggie  as our new Trustee
#2, thank you and glad to have you on
board!
We sent a $211 check as previously
mentioned to Inner North Star from the
ice cream social proceeds.

We will be donating $200 towards Madam
District President Grace ’s project called
Cami’s & K9s. Thanks to Linda
Lockowitz for her motion to do so, with
Linda Pipkin seconding the motion (and
with a little help from Aux friends).

The Celebration of Life  for Chris Pipkin
is scheduled for Saturday. Nov. 16th from
1:30 - 3:30 pm, with catered lunch (Mexican
food) to be served. Please come out to
support Linda as her life suddenly
changed with Chris’s passing on
September 25. Requested attire is
Hawaiian shirts, so please spread the word
and report with appropriate dress. 

https://thealpinesun.com/author/jessica-brodkin-webb/
https://thealpinesun.com/wall-of-honor-adds-one-more/


Honor Flight October 2019

By Allisen Earls

My Honor Flight of Fall 2019 was an
amazing trip! Our day started very early on
Friday; I met Mary Ann (my Veteran who
served during Korean War time, and then
was in the National Guard for a few years)
at the airport. Since she was one of two
female Veterans that were participating in
the flight, she and I were bombarded by
three news reporters at 6 a.m.

The San Diego airport staff and the
Volunteers of the Honor Flight of San
Diego make sure the events of the trip
move smoothly (the regular volunteers
have done this several times). They are
very well-organized on this great Honor
Flight so that the WWII, Korean, and
Vietnam War Veterans can participate.
Some Vets need wheelchair assistance
24/7; others, just a few times a day if it will
be a long walk (and/or to get there sooner).
Mary Ann and I were very excited, but
there was no rush to get on the plane. We
both got an aisle seat next to each other

​Our Aux Chaplain Jan Bazdorf and I
(momentarily stepping out of Aux President
mode to be Dist. 1 Chaplain) read the
Jewish prayer for the deceased in Chris’s
honor. Not a dry eye in the house, as
everyone loved the prayer.

Auxiliary sister Gloria Rivera’s creation of
the buddy poppy wreath has been received
to present to the District for the contest on
Nov. 3rd.

Also, thanks to JR Bailey for his
suggestion to have an event in memory of
Pearl Harbor Day Saturday, Dec. 7 to
coincide with meetings. He will need
assistance and volunteers to put together a
ceremony, as he mentioned he would bring
in a guest speaker to discuss his/her
memories of that fateful day.

In closing, please remember our troops on
Armistice Day (11/11) as well as having
friends/family over for Thanksgiving
holidays. Each day should be a holiday that
we celebrate our blessings, our friends, our
own inner circles and those who are in
need. 

If you happen to donate any items to the
needy veterans (food, hygiene products,
blankets, coats, socks, shoes etc.), please
let me know, since reporting is important to
submit to District – they want to stay on top
of what we as an Auxiliary are doing on
behalf of, for or with veterans.

Thank you for all you do to keep a strong
Auxiliary for Bert Fuller Post 9578.

Sheila Jo
Auxiliary President
District 1 Auxiliary Chaplain 2019 - 2020
Sheila Jo Toor-Snyder

A great way for members of the Alpine
community to support their Bert Fuller
VFW Post 9578 is to join the post auxiliary.
Check the Auxiliary Facebook page for
details; click on this link:
VFW Post 9578 Auxiliary

Honor Flight Photos

https://www.facebook.com/bertfuller.vfwpost/


near the front of the plane.

The Volunteers were able to use the A/V
system that the flight attendant normally
uses to let everyone know that there was
time for MAIL CALL! Honor Flight SD
contacted churches, local organizations,
schools, etc. to have letters delivered to
our Vets. Then, a few minutes later, there
was a MAIL CALL from their
FAMILY!! Happy tears coming down faces
and smiles galore.

We enjoyed a humbling arrival of
patriotism, clapping, and cheers when we
arrived in Washington D.C. The hotel and
meals for the Honor Flight San Diego were
amazing. Mary Ann and I became
“roommates” in a hotel. We had a gorgeous
dinner that included active duty
presentation of insignia, and people that
were thanked for their participation of all
Honor Flights around the country. They do
this every day all over the USA to get these
War Heroes to Washington D.C!!

Saturday was an early and very busy day. .
We had breakfast, and then our three
buses of Veterans and Guardians from San
Diego were escorted by Active and Retired
Policemen on motorcycles from Baltimore,
to Washington, D.C.

We first went to Arlington National
Cemetery. Mary Ann, the other female
Veteran Mary Jane , her guardian Lisa,
and I, along with the Volunteers of the
Honor Flight, got to be escorted through
the Women in Military Service for America
Memorial. Both Marys got to see their
picture and member information on a
screen that they had submitted years ago,
and were taken a tour of the entire
memorial. It was really cool for me, because
I was the youngest Veteran, and I was there
with the only two women Veterans of this
trip.

We then met back up with our bus. Then,
the Police Escort for all three buses came -
greatest ride of the trip driving through the
city! We had a guide to tell us what we were
driving by the entire day.

We then went to Iwo Jima USMC
Memorial, Air Force Memorial, saw the
Pentagon, White House  (from afar),
Washington Monument, Capitol
Building, and the Navy Memorial Plaza.

We finally arrived at the WWII Memorial.
We then took a group photo of all 120+
people who were on this San Diego Honor
Flight. Then we were told to find Kilroy!

Auxiliary Chaplain's Message

Fall is a time of change...what would you
like to change most in your life? Your
thoughts? Your actions? Your reactions? 
The definition of change is: "to undergo
transformation, transition, or substitution."
Hopefully your changes will be for the
better, but it is not always easy. Actually, it
is rarely easy to change. We are all human
and human beings pretty much hate
change! We are okay with "substitution"



We left from there and went up the way to
visit the Vietnam Memorial Wall, the
Lincoln Memorial, and the Korean War
Veterans Memorial. The last stop was the
Navy Yard Museum, (which is not
included on all Honor Flights).

We had special access on base, and went
to see pieces of ships including interactive
exhibits. Most of the volunteers there are
active or previous military.

Mary was able to meet a current active
Cryptologist that is in the Navy. They were
both amazed about the technology each of
them used, both old and new.

On our way back to our Baltimore hotel, we
still had a police escort. We arrived home
quick to have a quick rest, and then
another beautiful dinner. Each of the
Veterans received a bag full of memorabilia
of Washington D.C items, coins, and now
had memories of new friends and this
amazing trip!

Coming home to San Diego, everyone
anticipated the arrival of the big "Welcome
Home." We came down the escalator with
1,000 people greeting us. Video cameras,
cheering, family, friends, strangers, shaking
hands, taking pictures, hugs, and a sense
of overwhelming happiness was all
included.

This entire experience was amazing and I
encourage everyone (who is able) to sign
up or donate to this great cause. The
Veterans that may not have been originally
welcomed home get the greatest trip and
welcome home of a lifetime.

You can always donate to Honor Flight San
Diego, or help apply for a Veteran to go, or
to be a Guardian at:
http://www.honorflightsandiego.org/     
   

I hope we can get our Post’s living WWII,
Korean, or Vietnam Veterans on this trip! 

and maybe okay with "transition"... but total
"transformation"... not so much!!!

Here are "7 Small Changes That Will Make
a Big Difference in Your Life" by Patti
Johnson:

1. Mind your mind.
2. Separate how you feel from what you

do.
3. Stop comparing.
4. Claim time for yourself at the start of

each day.
5. Do something new every week.
6. Listen even when you want to talk.
7. Battle the addiction to being right. ​

We can choose to change. Even if the
changes are very small, we CAN start
somewhere, it's never too late!

Thank you to all the Auxiliary members that
help and volunteer around the Post.
Together we are stronger!
Special note: Post Chaplain Theo and I
would like to thank everyone that shared
our Wedding with us. Whether you were
with us in Person or in Spirit, we appreciate
so much your thoughts, prayers, cards,
gifts and good wishes. We are truly
Blessed! 

With gratitude,

Jan
Auxiliary Chaplain
Jan Bazdorf ​

Chaplain's Message

To paraphrase St. Paul’s Epistle to the
Galatians [6:7]: “As you sow, so shall you
reap”. In other words, the personal
consequences of one’s actions are in proportion
to the good or bad intentions towards
others. Please reflect on that for a moment. Are
you “sowing” good thoughts and feelings
towards your friends, family, loved ones and

Canteen Manager's Message

From the Canteen: the Deep Pit BBQ was
another great day for the post. Thank you for all
the donations and a huge "Thank You!" for all
who participated to make this happen.

We have a lot happening in December:

Kids Christmas Party Saturday, Dec. 7th

Post Christmas Party featuring the White

http://www.honorflightsandiego.org/
https://www.success.com/author/patti-johnson/


your fellow veterans? If so, you should be
receiving the same in return. But if you’re
sowing rumors, gossip and negative thoughts
and feelings, you’ll undoubtedly receive
likewise. In Buddhism and Hinduism, it’s called
“karma,” the spiritual principle of cause and
effect – something to remember. 

Veterans Day, November 11, is the specified
day each year on which we honor all those
people who’ve served in the military of our great
Nation, whether in time of peace or war, at home
or overseas. We should respect all veterans,
and take pride in our own time served in the
U.S. Army, Navy, Air Force, Marine Corps or
Coast Guard. And note that all active-duty men
and women are future veterans!

Heavenly Father, today we ask for your
blessings on these extraordinary men and
women, our military veterans, who did things
most people don’t want to do, went to places we
would not want to visit, and lived at length in
uncomfortable surroundings we can’t imagine.
They did what they did from devotion to our
Country’s freedom, honor and reputation. They
endured difficult service because they are
exceptional people, a cut above the rest of
us. We pray that you will bless them mightily.
Lord, and that you give them comforts and
pleasures they so often did without. We pray
that the citizens of our Country will always honor
their service by frequently expressing sincere
gratitude for their service to keep us safe and
free. AMEN.

Our condolences to life member Joe Brunold,
whose wife Pat passed away on October 20,
2019 after a long illness. May she rest in
peace. Please keep Joe  in your prayers.

A reminder: Memorial service for Life Member
Navy veteran Chris Pipkin will be held at 1:30
p.m. at the Post on Saturday, November 16.
​Theo
Post 9578 Chaplain
Theodore Bazdorf

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578

Elephant Gift Exchange Saturday, Dec. 14th

New Years Eve  featuring Karaoke and a
champagne toast at 9 p.m. on Tuesday Dec.
31st. Dinner service to be announced.

No outside food is allowed to be brought in
during Post regular meal service. If you have
any questions regarding this, please call the
Post at (619) 445-6040.

For Post Raffle and 50/50 tickets: please put
your name and contact number on all Post
Raffle and 50/50 tickets that you purchase since
you do not have to be "present" to win!

Kimberley
Canteen / Entertainment Manager
Kimberley Rivera

Important Notice for all Post Members,
Auxiliary and Visitors:

VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 is a Drug-Free Zone.
If drugs are used on our Post's property, it will
put our ABC liquor license in jeopardy, as well
as our Post charter with the National VFW.

Please report any violations of drug use on Post
property immediately to a post officer. Law
enforcement will be contacted and the offender
will be subject to criminal and legal
consequences. Offenders will lose their post
privileges and not allowed on Post property in
the future.

Post Hours of Operation

Monday - Friday: 11 a.m. to Closing

Saturday & Sunday: 9 a.m. to Closing

Members Meetings - 2nd Saturday/Month

10 a.m. House Committee

11 a.m. General Meeting

Auxiliary Meetings - 1st Saturday/Month

10 a.m. Auxiliary

Contacting the Post

Phone: (619) 445-6040
Fax: (619) 445-8740
eMail: csilvasr@aol.com

Newsletter Submissions

Items for consideration may be emailed to
csilvasr@aol.com or mailed to the post at:
844 Tavern Road, Alpine, CA 91901



Mission Statement:

·       To foster camaraderie among United States
veterans of overseas conflicts
·       To serve our veterans, the military and our
communities
·       To advocate on behalf of all veterans
 
VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Vision is to
ensure that:

·       Veterans are respected for their service
·       Always receive their earned entitlements
·       Are recognized for the sacrifices they and
their loved ones have made on behalf of this
great country
 
VFW Bert Fuller Post 9578 Core Values:

·       Always put the interests of our members first
·       Treat donors as partners in our cause
·       Promote patriotism
·       Honor military service
·       Ensure the care of veterans and their
families
·       Serve our communities
·       Promote a positive image of the VFW
·       Respect the diversity of veteran opinions

Attention: Carl Silva. Newsletter submission
deadline is the 20th of the prior month

Our VFW Newsletter Supporters

Please contact our VFW newsletter supporters
when you need expert, professional assistance
for your personal, home or business needs.
They stand ready to serve you!

Post Officers & Trustees

Jack Gauthier, Commander
John Sullivan, Senior Vice
Robert Minton, Junior Vice
Carl Silva, Quartermaster
Theo Bazdorf, Chaplin
Charlie Long, Adjutant
Jim Bilka, Judge Advocate
John Rizzo, Service Officer
Dave Snyder, Surgeon
Dave Snyder, 1st Year Trustee
James Abercrombie , 2nd Year Trustee
Danny Focht, 3rd Year Trustee

2018 - 2019 Auxiliary Officers

Sheila Snyder, President
Linda Pipkin, Senior Vice
Jodi McBride , Junior Vice
Bob Bealo, Treasurer
Karen Kirkpatrick, Secretary
Jan Bazdorf, Chaplain
Sven Ricketts, Guard
Vikki Hemmen, Conductress
Joel Murillo, 1st Year Trustee
Anna Churgai, 2nd Year Trustee
John Kehrli, 3rd Year Trustee

House Committee

Kerry Parsons, Chairperson



John Sullivan, Member
Bob Bradley, Member
Dan Palen, Member
Fred Rivera, Member

Canteen / Entertainment

Kimberley Rivera, Manager

Volunteer Bartenders

Yvonne Brierley
Dani Canton
Sandy Curry
Julie Kalogiannis
Christi Kurtz
Judi Mancini
Jessica McKrittick
Justin Rodriguez
Sarah Sullivan

Our Newsletter Supporters

Alpine Artistic Florist  (619) 445-7974
Jamie Lewis  
www.alpineartisticflorist.net

Alpine Computer & Tutor (619) 277-7858
Duncan Marks

Bisher's Quality Meats  (760) 789-1488
Dan Bisher  
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-
quality-meats-ramona/

Copy Corral  (619) 562-3660
Julie Walker  
www.lakesidecopy.com

East County Karate  (619) 627-4850
Nathan Morton   
http://ecmartialart.com

Kamps Propane  (619) 390-6304
Richard Edwords
www.kampspropane.com

Keller Williams  (619) 301-2301
Doris Fifer  
 
On Line Bookkeeping & Tax Service
Roger Garay & Christy Kohl (619) 445-5523
www.olbts.com

Primary Residential Mortgage  (619) 722-
1303
Chris Wiley
www.alpineprmi.com

RJR Builders  (619) 861-2938
Vince Roussel

Three T RV  (619) 444-0047
Tim Tracey

http://www.alpineartisticflorist.net
https://weareramona.com/listing/bishers-quality-meats-ramona/
http://www.lakesidecopy.com
http://ecmartialart.com
http://www.kampspropane.com
http://www.olbts.com
http://www.alpineprmi.com


www.3trv.com

http://www.3trv.com
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